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While I have lived in the Midwest my entire life, the weather here never ceases to amaze me. 

Our calendar tells us it’s spring but Mother Nature has had different plans, including an April 

snow day for the students of Prior Lake Savage Area Schools (PLSAS) last Tuesday. 

 

Along with the snow often comes a flurry of questions about how the decision is made to close 

school. The short answer is: a lot goes into the decision! 

 

Inclement winter weather impacts the safety of our students, staff and parents. Making a 

decision to close school or stay open is one I take very seriously and only after careful research 

and collaboration. While it is my hope that we will not face another snowstorm for the rest of this 

school year, I want to provide information to give some insight into our decision-making process. 

 

When snow, extremely cold temperatures and wind chills are in the forecast, the decision to 

close school or delay its start is challenging. I have a support team that includes the Director of 

Operations and Transportation, Jim Dellwo, along with our bus owners, and together we monitor 

the weather throughout the day. Then in the overnight hours, our team kicks into high gear 

driving the roads within the city limits, as well as the rural areas, to monitor conditions to 

determine if students can safely be transported to school. At the same time, our outside 

maintenance crews work to clear our school parking lots and sidewalks as quickly as possible to 

be ready for buses, cars and walkers to gain safe access to our schools. 

 

Last week I, along with other Superintendents from across the Twin Cities, also participated in a 

4 a.m. webinar given by the National Weather Service in the Twin Cities which gave us updated 

information regarding the timing of our latest storm and snow totals to assist us with our 

decision-making. After deliberation, PLSAS, along with most south metro school districts, 

decided that for the safety of our students, and with potential challenging road conditions during 

the commute home, we would cancel school. 

  

If the decision is made to cancel school or have a delayed start, announcements are made 

generally just before 6 a.m. via local media outlets and the district’s communications channels 

(email, website, Facebook, Twitter, and our parent phone notification system, including text and 

voicemails). Exceptions may occur on days when weather or road conditions change rapidly 

during the morning hours.  

 

When snow develops after students have already arrived to school, I believe it is usually safest 

to keep students on their schedules and in school. We try to avoid an early dismissal due to 

complications with transportation and child-care arrangements. Naturally, there are always 

exceptions to this, especially when there are rapidly deteriorating road conditions and visibility. 

 



We realize not everyone agrees with our decision to close schools due to weather conditions. 

The most important consideration in deciding on school start times or cancellations is children’s 

safety. However, since we are all about learning, it is my hope to have students in session 

whenever it is safely possible.  

 

Please know I will always do my very best to weigh both the safety and educational factors to 

make the right decisions about canceling, or issuing a late-start to school.  

 

As Minnesotans, we know our winters are predictably unpredictable. Our snowy  

April seems to fit right in! 

 

 


